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 "Coentunnel" contract in Amsterdam signed 
 

Today Rijkswaterstaat and Coentunnel Company signed the contract for the “Capacity 
Expansion Coentunnel Route”. This involves a so-called DBFM-contract (Design, Build, 
Finance en Maintain) with a duration of 30 years and a total value of approximately € 500 
million. 
 
Characteristic for a DBFM-agreement is that the contractor takes care of the design and 
realisation, as well as the financing and maintenance. Coentunnel Company bears the 
financing of the activities herself and receives her revenues out of the future availability 
payments, based on the actual availability of the road system for the road users. 
 
The activities consist of several segments. First Coentunnel Company takes on the 
maintenance of the existing Coentunnel route for 30 years as of the effective date. The State of 
The Netherlands remains the owner and manager through Rijkswaterstaat. Simultaneously 
Coentunnel Company will prepare and realise the construction of a Second Coentunnel with 
access roads and facilities. After the new tunnel is brought into use, the old Coentunnel will be 
renovated, after which the Coentunnel route will consist of 2 tunnels with a total of 8 traffic 
lanes. 
 
Coentunnel Company consists of Arcadis, BESIX, CFE, Dredging International, Dura Vermeer, 
TBI Bouw (represented by Haverkort Voormolen) and VINCI Concessions. During the 2 year 
lasting tender procedure the Dutch/Belgium/French consortium was assisted at financial level 
by Rabobank and RebelGroup, while Clifford Chance rendered legal assistance. 
 
 
CFE is a group of companies active in construction and associated services, quoted on 
Euronext Brussels in Brussels and of which VINCI holds 47% of the capital.  CFE is one of the 
important players in the construction industry in Belgium and is also very present in the 
Netherlands, Luxemburg and in Central Europe.  CFE is a shareholder in DEME (50%), one of 
the leading dredging contractors worlwide. 
  

 This press release is also disposable on www.cfe.be 
 
 

More info : 
 
For more information, please contact one of the following persons at CFE : 

- Renaud Bentégeat, Managing Director, tel. 02/661.13.27 or mobile 0497/514.445, 
rbentegeat@cfe.be 

- or Jacques Ninanne, Deputy General Manager Corporate – Chief Financial Officer,  
tel. 02/661.17.28, jninanne@cfe.be 

 

 


